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HAVE A JOYFUL HOLIDAY SEASON 
by Connie Riter 
 
Another year has almost slipped away.  This is the last month of 2012 and the elections are over.  The East 
Coast is rebuilding after Hurricane Sandy’s destruction.  Thanksgiving Day is gone, and yet as we look at the 
world events we are aware that we could use an entire year of Thanksgiving Days.  Here in Arizona we have 
so much for which to be grateful!  
 
And now it is time to prepare for Christmas (and Hanukkah).  We will have many exciting and varied activities 
here in the Park planned by our Entertainment and Activities Committees.  This is perhaps the busiest time of 
the year as we prepare for the last of the holidays in 2012.  As children we were caught up in the excitement 
of waiting for Christmas to come--counting the days before Christmas vacation from school, searching for the 
perfect Christmas tree, waiting to open all our presents, enjoying special times with friends and family -- JOY 
abounded.  But as the Christmases come and go, this can be a very difficult season for many people -- a sad 
and lonely time.  Families are away, the wonderful memories of past Christmases can increase the loneli-
ness, and even seeing other people enjoying themselves in person or on TV, can increase the sadness.  
There are some people who cope by “getting away” on a trip at this time.  There are others who prefer to be 
alone.  We each celebrate in our own way. 
 
But as the Christmases come and go, we are more aware of the true meaning of the holidays -- that we live 
these holidays not so much to bring joy to ourselves, but to bring happiness to all whom we meet.  As we pre-
pare for another holiday season, let us remember that JOY is not determined by the number of cards we send 
or receive, or by finding the perfect Christmas present for a friend, or by baking the best Christmas cookies.   
By sharing our happiness, concern, and friendship with those we meet  we ourselves experience the true joy 
of the holiday season.  I’m sure all who work on the Newsletter Committee join me in wishing each of you, “A 
joyful holiday season!” 
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  ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION   
      

President Dick Smith Lot #74 480-983-5819 

Vice President Sharon Schupbach Lot #93 480-857-4629 

Secretary Sharon S. will fill in until next election  

Treasurer Art Roberts Lot #81 480-641-7753 

Board Member Midge Drouin Lot #203 602-459-9039 

Board Member Mike Bauschard Lot #99 480-288-4332 

Board Member Tim Chrissis Lot #34 602-459-9236 
    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

From the President’s Desk 
by Dick Smith 

WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH 
480-983-5819 

Merry Christmas.   Busy time of year.   
Trying to get everything done before the big day. 
Hope you enjoyed the thanksgiving dinner that was done for us by the Mesa 
Community College Fire Academy.   
Don't forget we have Christmas pot luck on the 15th.  The ham will be pro-
vided by Solstice Communities (Marta).  Also keep in mind the New Years 
Eve Party.  There will be entertainment from 8pm till Midnight. 

 
With more people walking and riding bikes 
in the park, I want to ask you to please 
slow down and watch out for them.  Please let any visitors know also that 
the speed limit is 15 MPH in the park.  If you walk early in the morning or 
after sunset, wear some light clothing so you can be seen by people driving 
cars. 
This time of year, we need to fill the boxes for the food bank, so please 
keep that in mind. 
Have a great month. 
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DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES  
ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

APPLIQUE RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 641-7753 

CLOSET QUILTERS RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 288-8579 

GOLF DON WALKER 288-5686 

LADIES OUT OF THE PARK 
LUNCHEONS 

AGNES MILLER  982-6063 

LADIES SOUP & SALAD 
LUNCHEON 

JOANN  HANKISON 641-0975 

LINE DANCING MARY PAT SUMMERS 983-4227 

MAH JONGG TBA  

PINOCHLE ELAINE  KERELUK 987-8587 

POKER MIKE BAUSCHARD 288-4332 

STITCH & CHAT RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

TAI CHI DICK SMITH 983-5819 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 BOWLING CLIFF TESSMER 630-972-1182 

 BINGO DENNIS & DIANE MAHER 646-1433 

 ENTERTAINMENT COMM. RENEE SPEARS 215-8328 

 HORSESHOES TBA  

 SHUFFLEBOARD TIM CHRISSIS 602-459-9236 

harbor lights newsletter 

MARTA ALEGRIA, DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 
480-288-8876 
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SAVE THE DATE! 
by Kay McKersie 
 
Sat. Dec. 1st  9:00a   Resident's Meeting 
Tue. Dec. 4th  12:00p   Ladies Soup 'N Salad Luncheon 
Sat. Dec.15th  4:30p   Christmas Potluck 
Tue. Dec. 18th 11:00a   Ladies Luncheon 
Thu. Dec. 20th 8:15a   Fort McDowell Casino 
Mon. Dec. 31st 8:00p   New Year's Eve Party 

PHONE BOOK UPDATES AND NEW RESIDENTS: 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  We are in the process of updating our phone books, so if you have a new number or are 
new in the park, we need to get the phone numbers from you.  Send to:  desertharboraz@aol.com 

BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniver-
sary or make any corrections to the list, please 
call:  Kay McKersie at 480-288-9531 

Day Name    Lot #  
5 Kathy Murphy   187 
8 Dick Nienkirk   128 
8 Karen Stoesz   174 
13 Paul Bieder   125 
15 Tom Newby   185 
18 Jim Harrison    40 
18 Carol Lazzari   202 
18 Janice Miller   170 
19 Deanna Fisher    78 
20 Everette Shephard  107 
22 John Mitchell   103 
23 Richard Anderson   39 
24 Al Kitterman     36 
25 Eileen Lervold    90 
27 Zhanna Petuhova   31 
31 Jane Berberian   188 

Day Name    Lot #  
5 George & Dot Smith   196 
10 Allan & Dee Goodwin   200 
14 Tom & Penny Newby   185 
17 Hank & Justine Hilliard   101 
27 Les & Pam Allan  136 
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TEXAS HOLD ‘EM TOURNAMENT  by Dave Borchardt 
The 2012 Desert Harbor Texas Hold ‘Em Fall Poker Tournament began on Friday, October 26, 2012 and con-
cluded on Sunday October 28th.  1st Place went to Dick Lazzari, 2nd Place went to Dave Drouin, 3rd Place to 
Michael Bauschard and 4th Place to Willie Thomas.  There were a total of 20 residents who participated.  The 
Spring and Fall tournaments are limited to residents only.  Thank you to all who participated and we all look 
forward to the Spring Tournament that will probably be sometime in April 2013.   

SHOULD I USE A SCREEN SAVER? 
by Margo Crawford 
 
In the early days of the CRT monitors a screen saver was a very good idea 
to prevent screen burn and or ghosts on the screen.  The current LCD 
makes the screen saver an option instead of a necessity.  It has become a 
personal choice.  Some people enjoy having personal photos scrolling 
across the screen while the computer is not in use.  The computer itself has screen savers built in that can be 
entertaining also.  I personally like the floating bubbles as with the LCD screen they give the appearance of 
being 3 D.  Another reason for using a screen saver is privacy / security.  A screen saver can be set to require 
a password when use of the computer is resumed.  However, if you use a screen saver remember to turn it 
off while you run maintenance scans etc.  As the screen saver can run in the background and slow down or 
even stop the scan.  Once the scan is complete you can reset the screen saver. 
If you have any questions please feel free to put them in the suggestion box. 
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BUS TRIPS FOR THE HOLIDAYS 
by Connie Riter 
 
Some exciting new bus trips are planned for December and January.  
You may want to consider making reservations to go on one.  December 
7th a trip is going to attend a live broadcast of Sonoran Living Live at 
ABC 15 studios in Phoenix.  A buffet breakfast at the Golden Corral is included for $42 pp.  (Another trip is 
scheduled for March 1st if you can’t make this one.)   Prescott Overnight with Sedona’s Festival of Lights is 
planned for Dec. 8 - 9 for $195 pp dbl.  This includes not only Sedona’s lights, but a Frontier Christmas Tour 
of Prescott, its Christmas lights tour, and three meals.  Glendale Glitters on Dec. 14th for $39 is a sell-out 
with two busses going.  (Hopefully, we will have a group on one of the them.)  Christmas at the Hacienda, 
the Rose Bowl Parade, and the Palm Springs Follies for New Years Eve are also planned with descrip-
tions in the travel book in the Clubhouse.  If you are interested in any of these, please let me know quickly to 
secure your reservations. 
 
In January is an exciting trip to Lake Havasu on January 17-19 for the Third Annual Balloon Festival.  Two 
nights accommodations at AVI in Laughlin, admission to the festival, and two meals are included for $139 pp 
dbl.  Other trips and cruises are also available.  Please check the travel book in the clubhouse and remember 
our Activities Committee receives a 5% commission on any trips booked through this Travel Company. 

COYOTE COUPON BOOKS ARE HERE!  By Connie Riter 
 
The Coyote Coupon Books are available again for purchase as a fund raising activity for our Activities Com-
mittee.  They are bigger and better than ever, with over $1000 in savings.  Over 135 local merchants are rep-
resented with 70 restaurant offers.  60 offers are worth $10 or more.  There are free 10-day passes to the AJ 
or Red Mountain multi-generational centers, $12 off at Barleens, a new Apache Gold offer, and as always 
many golf coupons. 
 
The books are $15 each and there is a sample (voided book) in the Clubhouse.  If you’d like to order one (or 
more!) please call Connie or Art at 641-7753.  They make great gifts and help out our local merchants as well 
as our own Activities Committee.  Once we sell 25, the remaining 25 are profit! 
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ITEMS FOR SALE OR ITEMS WANTED BY RESIDENTS 
 
If you have something you would like to sell, or if there is something you want, please 
let us know… 

 

WANTED TO BUY:  Window Air Conditioner, Dave Drouin, Lot #203, 602-459-9039 

MARTA’S MEETING IN OCTOBER 
by Margo Crawford 
 
During the meeting the subject of the work on the areas affected by the washouts caused by the 
storms earlier in the year was once again brought up. Work on these areas will begin in January 
2013. One or two lots per week should be undergoing the necessary repairs.  
 
Overnight parking on the community streets is not permitted. If there is a special reason for a vehicle 
to be parked on the street overnight, please advise Marta ahead of time. This will help avoid receiv-
ing notices from the office. There is overflow parking by the clubhouse for overnight use.  
 
Marta would appreciate ideas for a monthly entertainment night. At the Oct. 11th meeting we did dis-
cuss a pizza night for November. Hopefully this will have had a good turn out There was also a re-
cap on the upcoming work to be done on the pools and we will continue to update this information as 
we can.  Please check the boards and any postings placed on the doors of the clubhouse that may 
pertain to this situation. 
 
As of now the kitchen we have is passing the inspections as needed.  Future plans for revamping 
and improving the kitchen are in the budget for January 2014. In the meantime necessary repairs 
will be addressed as they arise.  Our Desert Harbor "Golf Course" will undergo a complete redress-
ing. It will be torn out and the drain situation dealt with, and completely landscaped.  Golf Course 
work will begin in 2013. A street sweeper has been scheduled to come in every other month. We all 
know that the sand is a constant problem, but perhaps this will at least help with overall appearance 
of our community. A new circuit board and new operator were installed on the north gate.  A sugges-
tion was made that a specific storage area or unit for the maintenance equipment be provided.  
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R E C I P E S 

RECYCLED GREETING CARDS WANTED 
 
Do you have leftover greeting cards?  There is a basket in the clubhouse that you can put them in.  Connie 
Riter will be sure the cards are sent to St. Jude’s in Nevada. Thank you. 

RED LOBSTER BISCUITS   submitted by Midge Drouin 

Ingredients:   2 cups Bisquick baking mix 

                                 2/3  c. milk 

   1/2  c. shredded Cheddar cheese 

Mix into a soft dough then beat hard for 30 seconds. 

Drop onto ungreased cookie sheet and bake 450 degrees for 8 to 10 
minutes. 

Mix 1/4 teaspoon garlic powder and 1/4 cup of melted butter, brush over warm biscuits. 

Yield 12 

FROZEN FRUIT SALAD   by Kay McKersie  
 
Blend:  1/2 cup mayo 
  1/2 cup sugar 
  8 oz. cream cheese 
 
Add:  1 pint crushed pineapple and juice 
  12 diced maraschino cherries 
  2 cups miniature marshmallows 
 
Prepare: 1 pkg. Dream Whip 
 
Add:  1/2 cup  Dream Whip to fruit mixture 
 
Blend.   Freeze or chill overnight 
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NOVEMBER RESIDENTS’ MEETING 
by Connie Riter 
 
The monthly residents’ meeting was held on Saturday, November 3rd at 9 am.  Sharon Schupbach, who is 
acting secretary until the March elections, provided copies of last month’s minutes at each table (in lieu of 
reading them.)  Treasurer, Art Roberts, gave a brief treasurer’s report.  New residents were introduced by 
President Dick Smith. 
 
Reports were given by various committee chairpersons regarding the ladies luncheon, shuffleboard, bowling, 
poker, upcoming trips, patio sale, and other activities.  Dick asked that anyone who has a change in phone 
number or e-mail address please let him know.  He is planning to revise the phone directory in January.  The 
cookbooks are being printed and there is a sign up sheet if you’d like to order one or more for $10 each.  
Philicia Hightower will have a sample of what they will look like. 
 
Mike Kereluk reported that the Thanksgiving dinner this year on the 17th is being hosted and funded by the 
Mesa Community Fire Academy, friends of his.  Karen Majur who is now selling homes in the park for a new 
company, Sweet Life Home Sales, has donated a new blue ray DVD player for the clubhouse.  Carol Rysavy 
reported that someone has taken all the books from the library that were sorted to be sold at the patio sale.  
She is asking for donations of books to replace them and also that newer magazines be left in the library 
rather than recycling them, so others may read them.  The issue of cameras installed for surveillance was 
brought up once again.   
 
Art Roberts asked for permission from the residents to write a check for $205 to the publishing company who 
prints our newsletters for the year.  The motion was made, seconded, and approved.  Connie reported that 
we still have 31 coyote coupon books to sell and asked that people contact her if they wish to buy one for 
$15.  There are over $1000 in savings in the book.  She also mentioned that we need more people to sign up 
for the bus trip to Glendale Glitters on Dec. 14th.  Details are on the travel board.   The Christmas show and 
dinner at Arizona Oprey on Dec. 8th has 41 residents attending and is sold out.  A gourd class is being taught 
on Sundays at the Mesa Swap Meet.   A sign up sheet is in the clubhouse if you’d like to learn how to deco-
rate a gourd.  The cost is $25 per class and everything is provided.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 am.  

NEW SIGNS IN THE PARK  by Margo Crawford 
 
Have you noticed the new Sweet Life Home Sales signs on some of the houses in the park?  Our own resi-
dent manufactured home sales agent, Karen Majur, has moved to a new company.  When a person makes a 
change of this type it can be intimidating for sure.  However, recent conversations with Karen indicate that this 
has been a very positive move in the right direction for her.  She is looking forward to a renewed energy and 
game plan with her associate, Heidi Francis.  Even though we don’t like it when our friends and neighbors 
make their decision to leave our community, it is nice to have someone who we can rely on to have a vested 
interest in the needs of those who find it necessary.  Being a member of our community Karen has a vested 
interested in helping people sell their homes and help new neighbors and future friends move in.  Karen, we 
wish you continued success with your endeavors. 
 
And a quick note with a big thank you for Sweet Life’s contribution of the blue ray player for the clubhouse!  I 
know for a fact that the aerobics walking exercise group is definitely making good use of it on Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday mornings!  Thank you, Karen and company,  for such a thoughtful gift to the commu-
nity. 
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CHIT CHAT AROUND THE PARK 

LADIES LUNCHEON by Kay McKersie 
 
 
Tuesday, October 16th seven of us gathered at Anzio's Landing for lunch.  As many of 
you know, Anzio's Landing has moved from their old location near Falcon Field to a new building on the north-
east corner of Power Road and McDowell Road.  It is smaller in size, but has a nice ambience.  Most of us 
were happy with our lunch choices and are looking forward to returning for another visit. 
 
The manager said business is picking up, but they are still working out some "kinks".  New cooks and staff to 
break into a routine. 

LADIES SOUP 'N SALAD LUNCHEON   by Kay McKersie 
 
 
Our monthly Ladies Soup 'N Salad Luncheon on Tuesday, November 6th was attended by sixteen women.  
Sherry Weinert gave the invocation and reminded us of our Nation's Military, both past and present. 
 
Judy Peters won the 50-50 jackpot and we hope she spends it wisely (like on a bottle of wine). 
 
There was a wide variety of salads and desserts, but only one soup!  I can't remember that happening before 
today. 
 
Connie Farmer was the newest resident to attend and Bev Thau came for the first time although she has lived 
in the park several years.  We always like to see new people join the group. 

RESTAURANT REVIEW    by Kay McKersie 
 
WOK INN     7530 East Main Street     Mesa, Arizona  85207     480-830-6868 
 
Recently I stopped for lunch at the Wok Inn.  I had driven by several times and had thought about going in, 
but I'm always in a hurry.  This particular day was the DAY! 
I ordered the hot and spicy soup and the shrimp  Kung Pao.  The service was excellent and the food was 
HOT.  It had not been sitting under a light until they got around to serving it. 
Most entrees start at $4.99 ala carte and go up as you add items.  Foods range from Chinese to Vietnamese, 
Thai and Japanese (maybe some others I don't recognize). 
The restaurant was neat and clean with room for a large group. 
The soup was so good I ordered a serving to go for the next day.  I definitely will be going again. 
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WHO  AM  I  ? 

You can also view the newsletter in full color at our website   www.desertharboraz.com 

Dave Drouin, Lot #203 

This month we only had one person make a guess at our “Who Am 
I” person, and the guess was not correct. 

 
Stay tuned for next month, when we come up with a new person 

for the “Who Am I” article. 
 

Thank you too all who have participated in the past. 
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HELP OUR WEBSITE 
We need your help with the website.  Dick is looking for interesting stories from you about your trips, families 
or whatever is going on in your life. 
We like to keep up with what is going on in our neighbors lives.  Please send anything you have to Dick 
Smith.   RLCKSMITH@MSN.COM.  Thank you!  

NORTHWEST TREK WILDLIFE PARK  Eatonville, WA     by Margo Crawford 
 

Bison, Elk, Moose, Big Horn Sheep, Deer and Raccoons wander freely in their 
spacious enclosure much as they would in the wild. .  While waiting to board our 
tram, a baby moose walked along the access path right by where we would be 
boarding.  Stags and cows were lying in the brush and tall grass resting before the 
late afternoon grazing would begin.  Across the lake we spotted several deer with 
fawns nearby. The tram moves at a pace that is compatible with viewing and pic-
ture taking and will stop for exceptional shots or to watch a particularly interesting 
event.     At any given moment one of the bison might even wander on to the tram 
path and actually bring the tram tour to a halt.   When that happens the tour must 
wait as the bison has the right of way at all times.  Sometimes the wranglers have 
to be called out to encourage the errant beast to move on and allow the tour to 
continue.   
 
The animals at the preserve are not imprinted by humans any more than is necessary for their own health needs.  
Deeper in to the wooded area we saw the big horn sheep, more deer, elk and even spotted a mama raccoon with her 
babies.   After the tram ride which takes approximately 50 minutes we walked through the nature trails.  Along these 

trails they have the more specialized enclosures for the predatory animals.  We 
watched foxes at play and gray wolves waiting for their evening meal to be thrown 
to them.  Even in this enclosed setting you can watch as the wolves define their 
pack hierarchy.  Other native wildlife includes 
cougars, bobcats, lynxes and coyotes.  Other 
native wildlife will include beaver, otter, por-
cupines, owls, vultures, fisher, badger, skunk 
and others.  We were greatly entertained by 
the Grizzly Bear that was giving itself a bath 
and pedicure.  A true spa day for a bear! 
 

Last but certainly not least were the Eagles majestic and proud but unable to be 
released in to the wild due to injuries.  On one side the habitat for the Golden Ea-
gles and on the other the habitat for the Bald Eagles.  These birds cannot breed 
but have built their own nests on natural logs that are placed low to the ground.  For birds that can’t fly this is as close to 
‘real life’ as it can get.  When I return to WA this coming summer I definitely plan to make a return visit to Northwest Trek 
Wildlife Park.  www.nwtrek.org.  
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HEALTH ARTICLE   by Midge Drouin 
Do You Have Healthy Hair, Skin, and Nails? 
Hair 
     It would be nice if the solution to the health and growth of hair was bottled up in some miracle product, but 
it's about the overall way we take care of ourselves. There are many foods that stimulate hair growth, by pro-
viding your body with key nutrients.  For maximum hair growth and health, step into the kitchen.  Eat more 
beans, leafy green vegetables, and nuts...all foods that have vitamins and minerals to enhance your hair.  
When it comes to healthy hair, what we put in our bodies, is just as important as what we put on our hair. 
Skin 
     Soap and water are essential for keeping the skin clean.  A good bath once or twice a week is recom-
mended, especially in warm climates.  Those who are involved in active sports or work out to a sweat, would 
do well to shower or take a bath after the activity.  Use mild soap.  Germicidal or antiseptic soaps are not es-
sential for the daily bath. Wash off well after soaping. Drying with a clean towel is important.  Avoid sharing 
soaps and towels.  As you age, a moisturizer cream can be used to soften the skin. 
Nails 
     For largely vestigial growth at the tips of your fingers, they are pretty important.  For reasons of hygiene 
and for the multimillion dollar cosmetic industry.  It takes five months for nails to replace themselves. Grow 
nails if you can keep them clean.  Short nails make less trouble.  A healthy body ensures healthy nails. Brittle 
or discolored nails show up deficiencies or disease conditions.  Do not keep your nails painted continuously. It 
causes the keratin, of which nails are made, to split.  Pamper your hands and nails once every three weeks. 

E-MAIL ADDRESS UP TO DATE? 
Please be sure to let us know if you change your e-mail address.  We usually are working a month in advance 
on the newsletter, so many times there is last minute information that we like to send out.  So if you want your 
e-mail address to be included, please send any corrections or updates to:  desertharboraz@aol.com.  Also, 
be sure to add desertharboraz@aol.com to your contact list. 

VETERANS DAY, November 11, 2012 
A fitting tribute to the veterans was given during the Community  
Worship church service in the  clubhouse today, Sunday, Nov. 11th.  
Four veterans were recognized and given a small token of our ap-
preciation.  The four recognized were, Jim Matthews, Tom Newby,  
Sherry Weinart and Dick Smith. We all sang the song America to 
honor all who have served.  Thanks to all of our Veterans that have 
served. Two veterans, Mike Kereluk & Tim Chrissis, were not in 
church today but are two of our regular church goers. 
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Autumn in New York   by Quincy the Quail 
 
It seems like yesterday I left at 5 am on a cross country 
trip with Connie, Art, and their sheltie, Abby.  I was con-
tent to ride in the back seat of their car as long as Abby 
shared her treats with me!  The ride was uneventful until 
we ran into pelting rainstorms in Springfield, Missouri.  
That night we were asked to leave our room and go to a 
”safe area” in the hotel because a tornado had been 
spotted on the ground only 6 miles away!  The wind was 
howling and the doors and windows of the three-story 
hotel were rattling, but we were safe in the interior corri-
dor with all our hotel neighbors and their dogs, until the all clear signal was given about 45 minutes 
later.  The next day it was still raining as we left on our way to Indiana.  The rain was coming in verti-
cal sheets and up in the distance we could see a splash of multi-color in the sky.  It looked like part 
of a rainbow without the arc.  As we drove closer and the sheets of rain continued, we actually drove 
through the rainbow!  Prisms of color passed through our car and for the moment we were dazed by 
the beauty we had just experienced!  When the rain finally stopped we were impressed with the 

beauty of the autumn leaves in Indiana.-- goldens, oranges, 
reds, and a variety of greens. 
 
It was certainly an exciting three weeks spent with family and 
friends.  We walked along the Erie Canal Trail in Syracuse, mar-
veling at all the beautiful colors.  We went for a walk with friends 
along the beach of Lake Ontario.  The water was so clear and 
cool that I had to distract Abby as she tried to drink the entire 
lake!   And of course, we went apple picking in the area.  This 
year we picked not from the trees but from large bins on the 
ground -- the summer drought in New York had not been kind to 
the fruit.  On another day, we all went on a wine tasting trip at 

many of the wineries along Keuka Lake, one of the finger lakes.  I learned that cheese and choco-
late are welcome additions to the wine tasting!  Later we visited Art’s mother-in-law, Evelyn, who is 
96 years old.  We enjoyed watching the deer eat the seed from a bird feeder near her window. 
 
On the way back, we stopped in Missouri to spend the weekend with Art’s granddaughter and 
daughter, who took us to another winery in Missouri.  This 
winery near Odessa is owned by a personal friend of hers 
who makes delicious fruit wines from his own orchards and 
vineyards.  He even made a grape jalepeno wine from 96 
pounds of peppers he harvested this year.  He says it goes 
well with meat recipes and “really has a kick.”   
 
It was a fun trip, but now that I am back in Desert Harbor, I’m 
anxious to travel to another part of the country.  Can I hitch a 
ride with you?  All you need to do is take a few pictures and 
write about where you took me.  Please….can I go along 
with you?  Please???   
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DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 
       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 
       

 Philicia Hightower 6 Cleaning & Errands 480-374-4570 

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Margo Crawford 104 Photo restoration, scanning-slides 623-910-2713 

 Dorothy Mueller 155 Avon Products, Free Boxes 480-984-9780 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Greg Sather 10 Interior, Exterior Painting 602-558-0305 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 480-641-7753 

 Renee Spears 57 Reiki Sessions 480-215-8328 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 
   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 

 Miles Lowery 164 Exterior pressure washing, screens & windows, 480-276-8568 
    exterior painting, tighten jacks under home,   
    repair-replace roofs, handyman   

 Rich Blake 197 Therapist, reasonable cash rates, individual, 317-966-5740 
    couples, PTSD, most issues addressed   

 Doug Stoesz 174 Will transfer your favorite VHS tapes to DVD or 480-982-1065 
     your favorite vinyl records to CD   
     
 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 619-508-5402 
     
 Karen Majur 173 Sweet Life Home Sales 480-250-2219 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
9am  
Residents  
Meeting 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

2 
10:30 am  Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
 

3 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 
 

4 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
12pm Ladies 
Soup/Salad 
Luncheon 
2pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm  
NDQ Poker 
7pm Cards 

5 
7:30AM  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Quilting 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Quilting 

6 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 
 

7 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

8 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

9 
10:30 am  Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

10 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

117:30am  
Water Aerobics 
2pm Bible Study 
2pm Shuffle-
board 
6:30 pm  
NDQ Poker 
7pm Cards 

12 
7:30AM  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Quilting 

13 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

14 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
7pm Cards 

15 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
4:30pm Happy 
Hour 
5pm  
Christmas 
Pot Luck 
 

16 
10:30 am  Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

17 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

18 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
11amLadies 
Luncheon 
2pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm  
NDQ Poker 

19 
7:30AM  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Quilting 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Quilting 

20 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

21 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

22 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
 
 

23 
10:30 am  Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

24 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

25 
 
 

26 
7:30AM  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Quilting 

27 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

28 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

29 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

30 
10:30 am  Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

31 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 
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